Midland Zone of PCAV. inc.
Minutes of General Meeting Held May 17th 2005
Church Hall, Queens Avenue, St Arnaud.

Meeting Started at 8.00 pm
Acting Chair, John Stevens opened the meeting and thanked every body for attending. He also welcomed PCAV Executive Officer Mr James Fitzpatrick and Bronwyn Cuthbertson (observer).
Present: J. Stevens Junior Vice President (Acting Chair), S. Robinson Senior Vice President, K. Blanchard, Zone Representative, C.Linton Treasurer, D. Roach Secretary,  G. Baggendorf Examining Secretary.
Delegates from Ararat, Bealiba, Charlton, Bendigo, Donald, Harcourt, Horsham, Maryborough, Maldon and St Arnaud.
Clubs Not in Attendance: Castlemaine, Hopetoun, Mandurang South, Nhill, Neangar Park,
Newstead, Spring Gully and Stawell
Apologies: John Lane, Joe Hamilton, Phil Monahan, David Harvey, Sue Evely, Beryl Pearse,
Angela King and Mandurang South.
Moved – A. Marshall that apologies be accepted.
2nd - P. Mills …..carried.

Amendment of March Minutes:
· Incorrect date, should be March 29th.
· Maryborough and Charlton were in attendance at March meeting.
Confirmation of Minutes:
Moved – S. Reid ... That Minutes of 29th March 2005 be accepted.
2nd - N. Mc Ewen. ….carried.

Business Arising from Minutes:
· No reply from Castlemaine regarding request to change of colour for sash.
· Clubs need to let Zone know the colours if they intend to have a summer uniform.
· questionnaire on Ribbons for Zone Dressage and Show Jumping Qualifiers.
· Points of Discussion
· Only six replies.
· Should the questionnaire be re-written.
· Majority of replies were to retain the present rule.
· Zone emblem not ordered until Zone had decided on what they wanted.
· Following a discussion on the various options it was decided by a show of hands that we keep the present rule.
Correspondence Inward:
· PCAV – ZCI Application form
· PCAV – PCAV Office Bearers
· PCAV – Mailing List Membership form
· PCAV – Zone Representative Nomination form
· PCAV – NCAS PC Level 1 Weekend Application form
· PCAV – Online 2005-2006 Strength Return forms
· PCAV – PC Shop Order Form
· PCAV – Making a Difference
· Central Zone – Zone Minutes
· Northern Zone – Zone Minutes
· Bendigo PC – Award of Merit Nomination
· Maryborough PC – Award of Merit Nomination
· PCAV – Instructional Program Subsidy Application Form.
· PCAV – Information for John Lane
· Spring Gully – Dressage and CTD Program 8/5/2005
· Christine Linton – Draw for Zone HT
· Neangar Park – Address for DC
· Peggy Mills – March Zone Minutes
· Mandurang South PC – Geriatric HT 22/5/2005
· Ararat PC – New Executive
· Donald PC – New Executive
· Horsham PC – New Executive
· Maldon PC – New Executive
· Maryborough PC – New Executive
· Neangar Park PC – New Executive
· Spring Gully PC – New Executive
· Stawell PC – New Executive
· St Arnaud – New executive
· St Arnaud – Cancellation of CTD 11/6/2005
· Zone Representative – Zone Visit dates
· Bealiba PC – Re transferring Section “D” to Section “B”
Correspondence Outward:
· Jess Mills – Congratulations on winning the Young Rider Show Jumping Challenge
· Zone Minutes
· Zone Clubs – Notice of visit by Executive officer
· Maryborough PC – Invitation to attend Award of Merit
· Bendigo PC - Invitation to attend Award of Merit
Business Arising from Correspondence:
· Bealiba transferring to Section “B”
· They have spoken to other clubs in Section “B”
· Section “B” has only three clubs at present, Section “D” has six.
· Believe it would help Section “B”.
· Bealiba on border of Section “B” and “D”.
· Charlton not discussed as yet.
· It was decided to let affected clubs and sections discuss and bring their thoughts to the next Zone meeting.

Treasurer's Report: Ms Christine Linton
Opening Balance $948.91
Income $3415.78
Expenses $1309.96
Balance $3054.73
Term deposit: $20522.50.
Flat and Show Jumping Teams Event: $661.93 profit
Zone Horse Trials: $753.75 profit
Thank you to sections “C” and “D” for running two very good events.
Moved - C. Linton -- that the Treasurer’s Report is accepted and accounts as presented be paid.
2nd - S. Reid .…. carried.

Zone Representative’s Report: Mrs. Kaye Blanchard
· Congratulations to Sections “C” and “D” for organising the Zone Flat Teams at Bealiba and Zone Horse Trial at Maryborough. Also a big well done to all place getters.
· Al clubs should get access to the PCAV website.
· As of 1st July leaving age for Pony Club is now 26 years.
· Also it is important to note that DC's must be at least 26 years of age.
· Zone Horse Trial results on PCAV website.
· We have three grade 3 teams and two grade 4 teams competing at the Zone Challenge.

Zone Chief Instructor's Report: Mrs. Aileen Marshall
We had a joint meeting at Werribee last month which was very productive. Kaye and James will have filled you all in on the topics, so I will not go over all that again.
In July we are having a vaulting clinic to be held on Saturday 16th for all Pony Club riders. Tina Pollett and Sandra Pollock will instruct. On Sunday 17th there will a clinic or riders 17 years and over plus fence sitters. Sally Francis and Ken Croser will have the indoor arena available to use so wet weather will not be a problem. Numbers are limited so first to pay will get a spot. Fence sitter numbers are unlimited. Don will put out an entry form and information with the minutes.
As this is my last meeting as Chief Instructor I would like to thank all the people and clubs for your help in running our clinics. Also a big thank you to Don for all his help and to Gail who helped running the Zone Camp.
Over the next couple of years there is going to be some exciting things happening. I hope everyone keeps an open mind and contributes to these changes.
Good luck and happy riding.
Acting Chair, John Stevens spoke about Aileen's commitment and on behalf of all Midland Zone members thanked her and said her efforts as ZCI were greatly appreciated.

Zone Examining Secretary's Report: Mrs Gail Baggendorf
· The next “C” certificate practical test will be held on a Saturday in August. Applications will be sent to clubs.

General Business:
Acting Chair, John Stevens suspended General Business and introduced James Fitzpatrick PCAV Executive Officer to the meeting and invited him to address the meeting.
James thanked John for the introduction and spoke about the following points:
· PCAV needed a new rider database.
· Finances are in good order
· Apologies for sending out so much paperwork recently.
· New website has 60% wanting a password with 70% on line.
· If country members are having difficulty downloading files a quicker way is to go to www.ponclubvic.org.au/pda. This lets you download words only without the pictures.
· Police Checks. Parents and guest instructors are exempt. They are looking for people who have contact with children.
· New legislation in approx three years.
· Is a one off check.
· Clubs to name all adult supporters for riders under 18 years.
· Some clubs have not implemented the code of conduct correctly.
· Please read helmet warranty. Jockeys have to replace every five years, but not in Pony Club.
· RDA rule is no ride if helmet over five years old.
· Helmets must meet the current standards and are to be checked for compliance at back number issue at events.
· Many clubs have new uniform. Still an option.
· If you change colour clubs must register with their Zone.
· PCAV now has a solid membership base.
James then spoke on how difficult for clubs to get training and coaching for new committee members. We need to provide more tools to clubs to make it easier for volunteers at club level to carry out the duties of their respective positions..

General Business:
· Peggy thanked Bealiba for their hospitality when running the Show Jumping and Flat Teams Shields.
· Need to send a copy of Show Jumping rules out with Show Jumping program
· Rule to get permission to remove jumpers on hot days is now invalid. Riders do not have to wear jumper at any time. Only need to wear shirt and tie or new uniform top.
· Zone Games and Flat Qualifier will be held at Charlton. Meeting gave permission for Charlton to hold the event as part of the official opening of their new shed.
· Zone fees to go out with next minutes.
· Need to do a replacement Zone Book for Show Jumping and Flat Team Shields.
· An item for next meeting is to consider allowing the Zone Executive if it deemed reasonable, to add suitably qualified riders who for valid reasons cannot compete at the State Qualifiers to be added to the Gr1 Dressage or PA Show Jumping entry for the State Dressage and Show Jumping Championships. If approved the rider would be added to the bottom of the entry form.

Meeting closed at 9.40 pm
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